
 

 
 

May 16, 2019 
 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Members of the Board: 
Amendment to the Assessor’s CAFFA  

Grant Application for FY 2019-20 
 

Purpose/Outcome This is an annual requirement to accompany the application for a grant 
from the State of Oregon Department of Revenue to the Clackamas 
County Assessor’s Office.  The amendment includes a new position in the 
Assessor’s office, which was not included in the first application approved 
on 4-25-19. 

Dollar Amount and Fiscal 
Impact 

The grant provides approximately 18% of the revenue for the Assessor’s 
Office.  

Funding Source The State of Oregon 
Duration Effective July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 
Previous Board Action Original application was approved at the 4-25-19 business meeting.  This 

amendment completes the grant application. 
County Counsel Review Reviewed and approved by County Counsel on 4-17-2019. 
Strategic Plan Alignment Build public trust through good government 
Contact Person Tami Little, County Assessor 503-655-8302 

Jeff Aldridge, Finance Department 503-742-5420 
 
BACKGROUND: 
County Assessment Function Funding Assistance (CAFFA) is a grant from the State of Oregon to 
Clackamas County Assessor’s Office. The grant provides approximately 18% of the revenue for the 
Assessor’s Office. All documents required to be included in the grant application are attached. They include 
a summary of expense, two staffing reports, two narrative reports, and two work activity forms, Grant 
Application and Racial and Ethnic Impact Statement.  The application and accompanying documents must 
be received in Salem by June 1, 2019, and this material has been reviewed and approved by County 
Counsel. 
The amendment includes a new position in the Assessor’s office increasing the amount of the grant by 
approximately $10,000.  The attached summary of expenses, form 7 outlines this change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends the Board of Commissioners approve this amendment to the CAFFA grant 
application.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeff Aldridge 
Grants Manager 








